Minutes of the October 24, 2004 Meeting

There was a GLRB meeting on Sunday, October 24, 2004 at the Signature Inn in South Bend, IN.  Those delegates attending:

Kathi Deitz




Illinois

John Peck




Illinois

Cathy Carmack



Indiana

Linda Martin



Indiana

Bob Babcock



Michigan

Phyllis Tomlinson



Michigan

Howard Engle



Ohio

Shirley Engle



Ohio

Gary Callahan



Wisconsin

Marty Laufer



Wisconsin

Others present: Barb Becker, Dean Hohl, Fred Smith, and Amy Wahl.  Fred Smith has been elected to be representative for Ohio to the GLRB beginning in the spring.

Chairperson Howard Engle called the meeting to order at 10:00 a.m.  Secretary Cathy Carmack read the minutes of the spring meeting.   Bob Babcock made the motion that the minutes be accepted as read.  Shirley Engle seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.  Treasurer John Peck passed out a detailed treasurer’s report to all delegates.  To date, we have a balance of $22,812.61.  Bob Babcock made the motion that the treasurer’s report be accepted as presented.  Marty Laufer seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.

OLD BUSINESS:
Bob Babcock presented the 2004 Speed Regional Report.  Copies were given to all delegates.  There were 104 standard speed skaters and 112 J.O. speed skaters competing in the regional meet.  The speed regional meet netted $4,959.77.  Shirley Engle made the motion that the Speed Regional Report be accepted as presented.  Kathi Deitz seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.

Howard Engle presented the 2004 Artistic Regional Report.  Copies were given to all delegates.  There were 262 standard artistic skaters and 201 J.O. artistic skaters competing the regional meet.  The contest went well with few problems.  The artistic regional meet netted $7,469.44.  Gary Callahan made the motion that the Artistic Regional Report be accepted as presented.  John Peck seconded the motion.  The motion was carried.

Officials for 2005 regional artistic meet at Canton, Michigan are: Sylvia Haffke, Gary Callahan, John Cawley, Tom Beebe, Doris Walsh, Dottie Walsh, George Davis, Doug Lang, and Laura Benson.    For speed, Ed Rush will be the head referee and Barb and Greg Frenger will be out of region referees.

There was discussion about contestant pins.  Marty Laufer made the motion that pins again be given to all contestants at the 2005 regional meets.  Linda Martin seconded the motion, and it was carried.  Bud will purchase the pins.  

Delegates discussed coaches pins and/or awards.  Marty Laufer made the motion that coaches awards be discontinued at both the artistic and speed regional meets.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried.

Delegates discussed purchasing t-shirts for all contestants at the regional meets.   John Peck made the motion that this body purchase t-shirts for all regional contestants, art and speed.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried.  Linda Martin and John Peck will take care of ordering the t-shirts.  The color will be different than last year’s shirt, but will still have the GLR logo on the front.

Bud gave a recap of the national board meeting.  He recommended that all coaches read the changes for the upcoming competitive season and stay updated on future changes.  Among items discussed:

· Level I Bank-track clinic

· Feb. 4-6 next national board meeting in Santa Anna

· $25 late fee for national entries, both art and speed

· National entry fee $55 per event

· Art will award 4 medals and placements at regionals, but only 3 will be awarded at nationals

· Clinics for rink operators and new coaches

· Figure and free skating events with 12 or less contestants will be skated as a final event

· Solo and team dance events with 8 or less contestants will be skated as a final event

STATE REPORTS:
Illinois:  5 speed meets are scheduled.  At the time of this meeting there were only about 75 skaters registered in Illinois and Wisconsin combined.  Delegates have a concern that some skaters are skating non-sanctioned contests.  Some coaches have stated that 2 other regions purchased their regional medals from a source other than USA/RS.  Is this so?  The artistic league has monthly contests scheduled from Dec.-June.  The last one will be June 4-5 and is open to all skaters in the region.  National “A” panel judges will be used.  Coaches want this body to clarify what happens to skater if skater is injured during an event when all contestants in the event would qualify for nationals.

Indiana: Art had nothing new to report.  Indoor speed numbers are down.  Outdoor is doing well.  The Velidrome in Indianapolis is very receptive to the prospect of hosting clinics.

Michigan: Speed numbers are down in the state.  There is a city league, non-USA/RS, that is doing pretty well.  There are 5 artistic league meets scheduled.  Art had nothing new to report.  

Ohio: 5 speed meets are scheduled and permission given for a 6th, if it can be scheduled.  The Ohio Awards Banquet is scheduled for Nov. 7.  Artistic League meets are scheduled for Oct. 17-Brookpark, Dec. 12-Loraine, Feb. 6-Austintown, Feb. 27-Euclid, April 10-Boardman, and invitationals May 14-Loraine and Aug. 28-Brookpark.

Wisconsin: Speed has combined with Illinois.   Madison has lost its artistic club, and Racine’s club is growing.

At this point in the meeting the body broke into two groups, art and speed, for separate discussions.  Art reported that Coachlite would  host an operator-beginning coach clinic.  A tentative date was set for September 11, 2005.  Bud Engle and Kathi Deitz will work together to organize the agenda and presenters.  The dates for the 2005 Artistic Great Lakes Regional Meet are June 24-29 at Skatin Station in Canton, Michigan.  Speed reported that Linda Martin and Marty Laufer would look into organizing a Bank-track Clinic at the Velidrome in Indianapolis with Jay Ingram as a presenter.   The 2005 Speed Great Lakes Regional Meet will be held June 17-19 at X-treme Wheels in Crystal Lake, Illinois.   

NEW BUSINESS:
The body worked to revise the officials’ expense forms.  After discussion, it was decided that milage would be increased to $.30/mile with a maximum of $75; Regional gift be increased to $40; ½ room expense; and GLRB members would receive 1 room each.  John Peck made the motion that the above changes be accepted.  Shirley Engle seconded the motion and it was carried unanimously.  Cathy Carmack will make up the new art and speed expense forms.

The speed delegates presented discussion on several issues and suggestions that they had concerning the spending of the portion of the money allotted to speed skating.  They discussed the following issues during their earlier meeting.

1.  Marty Laufer made the motion that this body compensate the host operator of this year’s contest, Dean Hohl at X-treme Wheels, $1,000 ($500/day) for this year’s regional contest.  Dean would agree to NOT charge any spectator a fee to come in and watch the contest.  This would be for the 2005 contest only.  Shirley Engle seconded the motion, and it was carried unanimously. 

2.  Marty Laufer made the motion , with the permission of the national office, speed  regional entries be lowered to $40 for the 1st event and $15 for each additional. This would encourage skaters to skate more than one event.  This would be for the 2005 contest only.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.  (A skater would still have to pay $40 for 1st standard event and $40 for 1st JO event.)

3.  Bob Babcock made the motion that 4th place medals be presented to the standard speed skaters.  Two 3rd place medals would be ordered for each standard event and another color ribbon be used for the 4th place and a 4th place label be put on the back.  Marty Laufer seconded the motion, and it was carried unanimously.

The art delegates then presented discussion and suggestions that were brought up in their meeting. 

1.  John Peck made the motion that this body compensate the host operator $500/day ($2,500 for 5 days) for spectator fees.  The host operator would agree NOT to charge spectators a fee to enter the building.  This would be for the 2005 contest only.  Shirley Engle seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

2.  Shirley Engle made the motion that the board rent the host rink for the official artistic practice for a fee not exceeding $750.    Contestants would  NOT be charged for the practice.  John Peck seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.

Linda Martin is to check on information about bumper stickers and will report at the next meeting.

Linda Martin and Marty Laufer will inspect X-treme Wheels in Crystal Lake.  Bob Babcock will set up the regional accounts for the 2005 speed regional.  All entries will be sent to Bob Babcock,  and he will take care of all expenses except the hotel.  Dean Hohl will take care of hotel expenses.  Bud Engle, John Peck, and Gary Callahan will inspect the rinks at Canton, Michigan and Romeoville, Illinois.  

John Peck made the motion that $500 be given to each in region Jr. World Team member and $1,000 to each in region precision team to apply toward their expenses for the World Meet.  Bob Babcock seconded the motion, and it was carried unanimously.  It was noted that all Jr. World team members and precision teams acknowledged last year’s gifts with notes and cards.  This gift is greatly appreciated by recipients.  

Bud is to check and see if it would be possible to have a training center for meet directors somewhere in our region.   This body feels that our region would have enough participants to warrant a local training.  

Kathi Deitz made the motion that this body reimburse Ron Uber (Austintown) $50/day for a total of $250 toward expenses for catering during last year’s artistic regional contest.  Shirley Engle seconded the motion, and it was carried by a unanimous vote.  

ELECTION OF OFFICERS:
Gary Callahan made the motion that this body retain the same officers for the upcoming year.  Kathi Deitz seconded the motion, and it was carried unanimously.  Officers are:

Chairperson


Howard Engle

Vice-chairperson

Bob Babcock

Secretary


Cathy Carmack

Treasurer


John Peck

Sergeant-at-arms

Gary Callahan

Marty Laufer made the motion to adjourn the meeting.  Kathi Deitz seconded the motion.   The meeting was adjourned at 1:40 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Cathy Carmack,

Secretary

